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beyond blue FUNDRAISER 
In the last Crest I mentioned the Berowra PS Student Parliament beyond blue Fundraiser. I apologise to BOOSH as I 
failed to mention their efforts in supporting this worthwhile cause. 
The photograph in the Crest showed Michelle from BOOSH and Hayley presenting the cheque from the funds raised by 
BOOSH to Graeme Gates as well as the student parliament students. 
BOOSH staff and parents volunteered their time for a sleepover at BOOSH Cottage last term with over $600 being 
raised going to this charity. I know the children had a fantastic time at this sleepover and it was just another event 
where BOOSH supports our students and school. 
I again apologise for not mentioning their efforts in the last Crest. 
 
NAPLAN 2013 
The NAPLAN results were sent home after the last edition of the Crest.  Here are a few highlights of our results: 

 Year 5 (Boys) have improved by 57 scale scores from the 2012 data in the test aspect of Grammar & Punctuation. 
 Year 3 (Girls) are 40 scale scores above the state average in the test aspect of Numeracy. 
 Year 5 (Boys) are 7 scale scores above the state average growth in the test aspect of Numeracy. 

 
In comparison with the Hornsby Network of Schools, we have made significant improvement this year:- 

 Year 3 above local network of schools in Writing and Number, Patterns and Algebra. 
 Year 5 improving the gap, especially in Number, Patterns and Algebra. 

The results also indicate areas for improvement and focus for 2014.  An analysis of Naplan is included in the annual 
school report and is reported on the My School website at:   http://www.myschool.edu.au/ 
 
FLASHMOB  
Congratulations to our amazing dancers.  A group of our children performed around the Hornsby Mall Fountain last 
Thursday evening.  These children performed with Hornsby North and Belrose PS children.  We were indeed fortunate 
to be asked to be part of this initiative.  I was so excited to see our children dance and I heard many positive comments 
from the spectators as the children were performing.  Many thanks to Mrs Kelly Lukic for her dedication and expertise 
with these dancers.  Thank you also to all parents who support this wonderful group of children. 
 
MaDD NIGHT 
We are indeed fortunate at Berowra...our teachers and students are spectacular!  
We were entertained by our outstanding children at the MaDD Night on Monday. These children are led by our band of 
equally talented teachers. Many thanks to Liz Sheldon, Jennie Smith, Kelly Lukic, Jan Layson, Megan Carroll, Amanda 
Gillard, Mike Gordon and Sue and Eric Thorvaldson.  Many thanks to our teachers who supervised the children in the 
classrooms and in the hall. Also, thank you to Jaime C (5/6G) and Jesse F (5/6J) for compering the evening.  Congratula-
tions to our soloists – Tamara B (5/6T), Eileen L (5/6G) and Isabella G (5/6J), who also entertained us.  
Of course, this night would not have happened if not for Liz Sheldon’s exceptional organisation and passion. This night 
showcased our amazing students and the variety of programs and groups available to Berowra students. 

 The Crest Wednesday 30th October 2013 
Term 4 Week 4 

—  —  —  —  —  —  —  —  —  —  —  —  —  —  —  —  —  —  —  —  —  —  —  —  —  —  —  —  —  —  —  — —  —   
 

To help with our class planning for 2014, please indicate below if your child / children will not be returning  
to Berowra Public School next year, and return this slip to the office or class teacher as soon as possible. 

Alternately, phone the school office on 9456 1319. 
 

Student Name/s ……………………………………………………………………………………. 

2013 class/es : …………………………………………………………………………………………. 

Parent’s Name : …………………………………………………………………………………….. 
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PAYMENTS AND NOTES 
Could all outstanding payments for textbooks, Mathletics, excursions, sports etc be sent to the office as soon as pos-
sible.  All schools have a ‘financial roll over’ in November and it helps if all finance is up to date.   
All notes for December activities will go home (and be uploaded onto our website) on 28th November due to our 
financial end of year ‘roll over’.   
All families will be aware of money due around this time as these dates/funds were included in your child’s Term 4 
Letter. 
 

YEAR 7 SELECTIVE HIGH SCHOOL APPLICATIONS  
Offers for selective high school placements are determined mainly on the basis of the Selective High School Place-
ment Test (SSPT) results and school assessment. The SSPT will be held on 13th March, 2014. If your child is currently 
in Year 5 and you wish to apply for selective high school placement in 2015, you need to apply soon, using one of 
the following options:  
1. Apply on the internet and submit your application on-line. Instructions can be found at  
www.schools.nsw.edu.au/shsplacement      OR  
2. Complete and return the printed application form (available from the school office).  
 

KINDERGARTEN ORIENTATION PROGRAM - 
The Kindergarten Orientation Program, Ready, Steady, Go, is drawing to a close and I sincerely thank teachers, bud-
dies, parents and our new Kindergarten students for their successful contributions. The teachers and I have enjoyed 
meeting our 2014 students and never cease to be impressed by the confidence, joy and enthusiasm they all display. 
Tomorrow, 31st October, will be the final day of the program.  Parents and 2014 students are invited to the school 
hall for our Kindergarten Orientation on Wednesday, 13th November at 10:00am. 
 

PLANNING 2014  
The 2014 planning process has now begun. Please let the school know as soon as possible if your child will be enrol-
ling in a new school for next year (except Year 6). Likewise, if your child will be taking an extended summer vacation 
and returning to Berowra after 29th January 2014, you will need to complete an exemption form. These can be ob-
tained from the office. 
 

CONGRATULATIONS AND THANKS! 
Natalie S   4P  – Grade 2 AMEV Piano exam  -  A+  
Orla P    5/6G – Auditioned (through three rounds) and is a possible contestant for “The Voice, Kids Australia”. 

(Fingers Crossed for Orla’s selection!) 

Stage 3 Canberra Camp 2013 
 
Our Stage 3 students have just returned from an education 
tour of the national capital and surrounding areas. Students 
participated in a variety of educational programs with a focus 
on Australia’s history, culture, heritage and democracy. 
 

It gives me great pleasure to acknowledge all students for their outstanding behaviour throughout the three day 
excursion. I am sure that many of you will be hearing about the wonderful experiences for quite some time. 
 

The Australian Government recognises the importance of all young Australians being able to visit the national 
capital as part of their Civics and Citizenship education. To assist families, the Australian Government contributed 
funding through the PACER program. This reduced the cost of the excursion by $20 per student. 

Adam Spencer 
Assistant Principal, Stage 3 

CANTEEN LUNCHTIME SPECIAL DAYS 

Tues 5th November Pancake Day With or without Maple Syrup $2.00 each 

Tues 19th November Sushi Day Choice of chicken, cucumber, avocado & tuna $3.00 each 

Tues 3rd December Ice Cream Day Served with sprinkles and/or chocolate topping $2.00 

****   As the canteen has to order for special days, no late orders can be accepted   **** 
after the closing date on order forms 

http://www.civicsandcitizenship.edu.au/cce/default.asp


 

Page 3 

YEAR 6 FAREWELL 
The Year 6 Farewell is on Monday night, 16th December.  This event is attended by all year 6 and year 5 children.  
The Farewell this year will be held at Asquith Golf Club.  The estimated cost is around $28.00 per student for a two 
course sit down meal.  We will need parents (traditionally year 5 parents) to organise the decorations of the room. 
 

Di Bower 
Principal 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 
 

>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>> 
 

Berowra Public School Parent Notification Information 
 

To make sure the school has the correct details for our new notification system, please complete the  
following urgently and return to class teacher. 

 
 
Child 1 First Name ………………………….….Last Name…………………………………….Class……… 
 
 
Child 2 First Name ……………………..…..….Last Name……………………………………..Class……… 
 
 
Child 3 First Name ……………………..…..….Last Name……………………………………..Class……… 
 
 
Mum Mobile Phone: …………………………….…...… Email: …………..………………………………….. 
 
Dad Mobile Phone: ……………………..…….……..…. Email: ………..…………………………………….. 
 
OTHER Parent Mobile: .………………………………. Email: ………….…………………………………… 

Note: by supplying this information to us you are agreeing to permit us to send you electronic school  
notifications. 

 
Parent/Carer Name………………………………………….……Signature………………………………….… 

Maths Fun Day 
On Wednesday 23rd October, 
Berowra Public School held the 
annual Maths Fun Day. 
It was run between recess and 
lunch. 
Our class was divided up so that 
Emus and Kangaroos (that’s me) 
started at K Red and everybody 
else started at 4P.  
We all rotated with our buddies 
though different classes and 
activities. My personal favourite 
was the activity with Mrs Tonkes 
where you had to make the tall-
est tower out of play-dough and 
skewers. 
I really enjoyed Maths Fun Day 
and I hope to do it next year! 
By Renee B 4P 

Maths Fun Day 
On Wednesday the 23rd of October, 
Berowra Public School held the annual 
Maths Fun Day event. The whole 
school participated, and 4P was bud-
died up with K Red. 
Before we joined with K Red, we were 
asked to set up some games and test 
out the new ones.  
First I played memory game with Emily, 
Taffy and my buddy Anneliese. 
After about 15 minutes, we moved to 
Mr Spencer’s room and we played an 
addition game. It was quite surprising 
that Anneliese won! 
Soon after that we went to Mrs Carroll’s 
room and we learnt about measuring 
area. We drew around our hands and 
feet, and we estimated how many little 
cubes would fit in the outline. 
Then we moved to our final activity, 
playing 2 player board games. 
Finally maths Fun Day came to an end. 
Maths Fun Day was a great experience 
and I thoroughly enjoyed it.  
By Natalie S 4P. 
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DANCE NEWS  -  What a busy few weeks it has been for dancing. The boys and girls in the Senior Dance Groups took 
all the shoppers by surprise when they performed in a Flashmob at Hornsby Westfield on Thursday 24th October. 
There were also students from Hornsby North Public School and Belrose Public School performing, making it over 100 
students dancing at once! The children had a blast and looked fabulous. It showed the community how wonderful 
Public Education is.  
On Monday night both the Junior and Senior Dance groups performed at MaDD night. This was the first major perfor-
mance for the junior group and they were outstanding. The senior group was fabulous too, hopefully they didn’t scare 
any of the little ones in their monster costumes.  
Thursday morning rehearsals will continue for the senior boys and girls at 8:30am. Please keep their costumes as they 
may perform again at the end of the year.  
Auditions for the 2014 Dance Groups will be held soon, starting in Week 6. Please look at the next newsletter for de-
tails.  
 
Kelly Lukic 
 
MUSIC NEWS  -  Band  MaDD Night was absolutely fantastic!!! Congratulations !!! 
Any questions or queries please contact Amanda Gillard 9456 2908 or bpsband@hotmail.com 
 
CANTEEN NEWS  -  Please remember that the canteen is open on Wednesday, Thursday and Friday.  You will find the 
new summer menu following.  If you have a menu at home, please amend it as follows: Frozen banana pops  70c and 
plain Red Roc chips  $1.20. 
Volunteers are always welcome at the canteen.  If you can help out for a couple of hours, please see Teresa, the Can-
teen Supervisor. 
 
UNIFORM SHOP  -  General Information 
 Opening —MON 9–10am & THURS 3–3.30pm 
 No cash refunds available, cheque only  
 (Uniform Shop cheques will be cancelled if they are  
 not presented within 12 months of the date of issue) 

 

KB Aimee H, Amelie O, Alex M 

KP Finn L, Jackson C 

KR Noah L, Kiara B, Nicholas G, Savannah L  

KY Jack J, Finn F, Mia S, Nicole J, Tiana P, Nate M, Tyler G, 
Natasha W 

1A Imogen B, Liam C, Orlando J, Alicia S, Max D, Emilie S 

1C Daniel V, Bradley P, Rachel D, Morgan C, Liam C, Leela S 

1P Caitlin J, Nathaniel T, Maximus V, Mitchell G, Liam N, 
Aedan K, Emalee P 

2B Cooper G, Bronte L, India H, Kai V, Fiona T, Danny C,  
Matthew C, Bella A 

2P Patrick H, Elise O 

3B Daniel P, Zac B, Naomi P, Cody L 

3C Lachlan M, Kayla P 

4K Tom H, Eliza R, Ben W, Ashleigh H, Amy S, Dylan W 

4P Peter M, Haidee W, Anisha K 

5/6J Isabella S, Lilly S, Alani K 

5/6T Leah O, Ella T, Samantha N, Alice C 

Beginner Recorder Ensemble 2014 
 

The recorder ensembles at Berowra Public School offer 
students a wonderful opportunity for quality music edu-
cation at the low cost of $70 per semester. 
 

Students from year 1 – 6 are welcome to join the begin-
ner recorder program. Beginner lessons are taught in 
small classes and students join together to perform at 
school events during the year. Lessons are taught by 
an accredited recorder teacher and include technique 
building games, music reading, and group playing. Dif-
ferent learning styles are catered for.  Lessons are 
available on Tuesdays before school and Thursdays 
after school in the school library.  
 

Joining the beginner recorder program at BPS gives 
students a head start in music education, providing a 
solid basis for learning other instruments and for taking 
part in the many exciting higher level recorder activities 
available to students at BPS. Highlights for BPS record-
er students in 2013 include Opera House Concerts, 
Sydney Recorder Camp, Suzuki Graduation, and a stu-
dent selected as a soloist for the Arts Unit “Festival of 
Instrumental Music”.  
 

To register your child, or if you have any questions or 
queries, please contact me at sue.thorv@gmail.com .  
 

Registrations must be received by 1
st
 December, 2013. 

Sue Thorvaldson (BPS recorder ensemble director). 

CLASS MERIT AWARDS 

Uniform Shop Roster 
Thursday 31/10 L Peltonen, S Parker, T Allen 
Monday 4/11 C Jones, K Murphy, B Jones 
Thursday 7/11 S Horner, K Labuschagne, J Clayton 
Monday 11/11 V Eliasson, J McKendrick, S Prosser 

mailto:sue.thorv@gmail.com
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COMMUNITY NEWS  -   
St Luke’s Model Train Open Day will have about 11 model railway layouts on display, together with a garden stall and 
Devonshire teas. For additional information phone 9477 3140. 
When: Saturday 10th November 9am-5pm 
 Sunday 11th November, church service 9:30-11am followed by morning tea and the exhibition 12noon –4pm. 
Where: St Lukes Anglican Church 155-157 Galston Road, Hornsby Heights. 
 
 
 

MaDD Night was a great success - the best one we have ever had. Choir 
groups, drama groups, dance groups performed as well as the recorder 
group, band and the rock band, Amped Up.   

NOTES YOU MAY HAVE MISSED 

Sent 
Out 

Subject Distribution Response  

20/2 Classroom resources K—6 9/4 

8/5 Voluntary School Contribution K—2 ASAP 

11/9 Sport 3—6 17/10 

16.10 Fete meeting  K—6 22/10 

16/10 Signature Bears Year 6 14/11 

16/10 Y7 2015 selective high school Year 5 18/11 

23/10 Stage 1 Dangar Island excursion Years 1 & 2 5/11 

23/10 Stage 2 Gibberagong excursion Years 3 & 4 19/11 

23/10 Stage 3 Surt Awareness excursion Years 5 & 6 19/11 

23/10 Canteen Pancake Day K—6 1/11 

23/10 Parents Contact Information K—6 Urgent 

HAVE YOU CHANGED YOUR 
ADDRESS or CONTACT DETAILS??   
ARE THERE NEW MEDICAL DETAILS?  
 
Please make sure you advise the school of any chang-
es to your details—particularly your phone numbers 
which are used in the case of an emergency, as well 
as changes to your address. 
 

If your child has any medical conditions that you feel 
we should be aware of, please advice us  
immediately. 
 

Phone the school office on 9456 1319 
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Disclaimer: Advertisements placed in THE CREST do not 

reflect an endorsement or otherwise by Berowra Public School 

of that product or service.  Information in the advertisement is 

entirely the responsibility of the advertiser.  

Waratah Pre School 
12 Waratah Road Berowra NSW 2081 

Phone: 02 9456 3434  

Waratahpre_school@bigpond.com 

www.waratahpreschool.com.au 

 

Long Day 7:30am ~ 5:30pm 

Short Day 8:30am ~ 3:30pm 

Children aged 2 ~ 6years, Accredited Centre 

Experienced and Qualified Staff 

Extra programs: Music, Creative Dancing,  

School Readiness & Languages 

Diary Dates 

November 

Mon 4 K-2 circus skills with Normanhurst BHS 

Tues 5 Canteen Pancake Day 

Wed 6 Cricket Gala Day 

Thurs 7 Asquith High Schools Experience Day 
for year 5 

Wed 13 Kindy 2014 Orientation Day 

Fri 15 Stage 1 Dangar Island excursion 

Tues 19 Canteen Sushi Day 
Band Information Night 7:30 in Library 

Tues 26 Year 6 mini fete 

Thurs 28 Twilight Concert 

December  

2 - 4 Year 4 Gibberagong overnight excursion 

Tues 3 Canteen Ice Cream Day 

Wed 4 High School Orientation Day for Year 6 

9-11 Year 3 Gibberagong overnight excursion 

Tues 10 Stage 1 Christmas Concert 

Thurs 12 Presentation Day at Community Centre 

Fri 13 Stage 3 Surf Education 

Mon 16 Celebration of Learning Assembly in hall 

Mon 16 Year 6 Farewell at Asquith Golf Club 

Tues 17 K-4 Picnic Day 

Wed 18 Last day for students  

Thurs 19 Staff Development Day 

Fri 20 Staff Development Day 

January  

Mon 27 Australia Day holiday 

Tues 28 Staff return to school for 2014 

Wed 29 Years 1-6 return to school 

February  

Mon 3 Kindergarten starts school   

 

Run, run, 
As fast as you can… 
 

…to our Gingerbread House  
Decorating Night 

 

You are warmly invited to a creative and fun 

girls night out! 

When: Thursday November 21 

Where: St Mark’s Anglican Church Berowra 

18 Berowra Waters Rd (on the roundabout) 

Time: 7.30pm 

Cost: $30p.p. (Includes gingerbread house 

kit  and supper) 

RSVP: office@stmarksberowra.org OR Lucille 

9456 4498 (Ext 0), by Monday November 11.  

You can book individually or for a table of 6. 

Piano Lessons at Berowra 
 

Qualified & Experienced Music Teacher. 
Beginners are welcome.  AMEB and  
Musicianship Exams are optional. 
Enrolling now for 2014 
Contact Ann: 0425 821 290 
Email: aeleslie@hotmail.com 

mailto:Waratahpre_school@bigpond.com
mailto:office@stmarksberowra.org
mailto:aeleslie@hotmail.com
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It’s time to start planning the 
BPS Fair 2014 

 
Saturday 8

th
 November 2014 

 
Come along to the Next  Fair planning meeting 
Next Meeting :  Tuesday 12th November 
Time: 7.30pm 
Place:  BOOSH Cottage 
 
We  need 2 or 3 people to volunteer to look after Sponsorship and prizes. We also 
need all the parent help we can get, even if you cannot make the monthly meeting 
but would like to offer your help be it in the way of  

 having contacts with major organisations, local companies for prizes, stock 
 have a great idea you would like to see at the Fair 

 
Please let us know. Any help is greatly appreciated. 
Last meeting for the year will be Tuesday 10th December 7.30pm at BOOSH Cot-
tage. 
 
Contact:  
Lisa Jewkes  email: Lisa.Jewkes@bigpond.com.au Mobile: 0413 367 580 

Band 2014 – Instrument Try outs! 
 
There will be instrument try-outs on 
Tuesday 5th November in the hall from 
9am for ALL interested students from 
Year 2 to Year 5. 
 

Take this fantastic opportunity to give your children the 
gift of a lifetime –MUSIC! 
 

School instruments available for hire are saxophones, 
flutes, clarinets, cornets, trumpets, baritone horn, 
euphonium and trombones. 
Other instruments are accepted into the band when sup-
plied by the student. 
Parents are always welcome to attend rehearsals on 
Tuesday or Wednesday mornings from 8 -9 am to see the 
band in action. 
 

There will be an Information evening on Tuesday 
November 19

th
 in the school Library at 7.30pm. Band 

Information booklet is available on the school 
website. If anyone is interested in percussion 
or keyboard or if you have questions please 
contact the Band Director Mrs Amanda Gillard 
on 9456 2908 or bpsband@hotmail.com or 
through the school office.  

mailto:bpsband@hotmail.com
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WHAT IS BRFP? – BEROWRA . RECREATIONAL . FACILITY . PROJECT  
 
WHAT DOES BRFP MEAN?  
The project is a large upgrade which mainly involves Berowra’s four largest sports clubs;  
The Wallabies (rugby league)  
Berowra Soccer Club  
Berowra Netball Club  
Berowra Cricket Clubs  
 
STAGE 1:  

A. An extensive upgrade to the amenities block at Warrina St. Oval which is the original building (circa 1976). The 
project will double the current ground floor space with;  

 Increased change room areas  

 Significantly increased toilet facilities for both men and women toilets. These toilets will all be accessible during 
daylight hours through the installation of automatic timer locks (unlocking at sunrise & locking at sunset).  

 Disabled toilet will also become a baby change facility.  

 More storage facilities for both cricket and rugby league clubs  

 Referees room  

 Medics room  

 Match day indoor BBQ facilities (for use during inclement weather)  
 

B.  Construction of 2 unisex toilets and a disabled toilet on the Warwick Close side of Warrina St. Oval. This will ser-
vice the junior soccer (Berowra Soccer Club) players and netball players (Berowra Netball Club) as well as their 
parents and supporters.  

 The new toilet building will also have extensive and separate storage for the netball and soccer clubs.  
 
STAGE 2:  
The construction of an additional floor on the amenities block for a club house and, or a general community meeting 
space (50 – 60 people).  
This will include:  

 a viewing balcony overlooking the sports field  

 disabled access to the second floor with a disabled toilet  

 access to the downstairs toilets internally  

 a general use office  
 
Note: It is the intention of the BRFP committee to complete as much of stage 2 during the construction of stage 1 to mini-
mize the impact of construction at Warrina St. Oval and the associated costs by getting the majority into one construction 
period. However this depends on the project’s fundraising capabilities.  
 
STAGE 3 (being considered for Council funding in 2016/17):  

Construction of an exercise circuit around the facility (with concrete path) with implementation of exercise stations 
complete with permanent equipment.  

 Terracing the embankment between the netball courts and junior soccer field.  
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WHO WILL BENEFIT FROM THE BRFP AND HOW?  
The four sports clubs (the Wallabies, Soccer, Netball and Cricket clubs) will enjoy long overdue improved, increased and 
brand new facilities (toilets, storage, change rooms, sports club location etc.).  
The community will have access to a meeting/event facility with capacity of up to 150 people.  
General public - users of the sports field open space area, as well as the popular kids park and BBQ facility - will have 
access to increased facilities during daylight hours every day including:  

 Disabled toilet/baby change room  

 Men’s toilet (3 times more capacity than current)  

 Women’s toilet (4 times more capacity than current)  

 Toilets will also be available on the Warwick Close side of Warrina St. Oval for general public use  
Other users of Warrina St. Oval such as the local schools will also have access to these improved facilities.  
 
WHEN IS THE BRFP CONSTRUCTION TAKING PLACE?  
Construction starts 3rd December 2013 and is due for completion at the end of March 2014 (just in time for the winter 
sports season).  
The greater majority of the skilled labour and materials is either being donated to the project. Therefore the timetable 
also depends on the availability of these things.  
 
HOW IS THE BRFP BEING FUNDED?  
Stage 1 and Stage 2 are being wholly funded through State Government grants, local community group’s funding com-
mitments and extensive fundraising by the BRFP committee.  
Stage 3 is being planned into Hornsby Shire Council works program for 2016/17.  
 
HOW CAN YOU HELP?  
You can support the BRFP a number of ways.  

 Purchase of a special BRFP shirt ($25 each) available in men’s, women’s and kid’s styles in a variety of sizes. Avail-
able from the Berowra Post Office (near the highway).  

 Purchase a BRFP bumper sticker ($2 each). Available from Wellspring Café, Berowra Post Office or The Bush Tele 
office.  

 Purchase a BRFP raffle ticket ($5 each). You also have the chance of winning many great prizes – Drawn on 13th 
December 2013.  

 Place a donation into the BRFP bucket, located in the Berowra Bendigo Bank branch.  

 Attend and support the Berowra Fete planned for Saturday, 14th December at Warrina St. Oval – 11am to 7pm 
(see details below).  

 
WHAT IS THE BEROWRA FETE?  
The Berowra Fete is being coordinated with Berowra Apex and will be held on Saturday 14th December from 11am to 
7pm (prior to MOVIES UNDER THE STARS). All funds raised on the day will go towards the BFRP (Warrina St. Oval up-
grade stages 1 & 2).  
Besides the BRFP committee, four sports clubs and Apex’s involvement; the school P & C’s have been invited to partici-
pate along with a number of local businesses/community groups.  
 
There will be a variety of stalls and a huge number of kids activities will be available from face painting, jumping castle, 
rides, sports exhibitions and much more.  
A wide range of food will be available for purchase including pancakes, cake stalls, popcorn, pizzas, Apex’s famous BBQ 
etc.  
Santa has agreed to make an appearance just before the family movie starts, at around 7.30pm.  
Live Music from local talent is also being planned for the day.  
And much more!  
 
HOW CAN YOU FUND OUT MORE OR GIVE FEEDBACK ON THE BRFP?  
FACEBOOK SITE: https://www.facebook.com/berowrarfp?ref=profile  
You can also contact the BRFP co-ordinator, Nathan Tilbury, on 0403 227 560 or ntilbury@hornsby.nsw.gov.au at any-
time  


